# BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS.

### **ENGAGED**

LAWRENCE-DION - Jean and Bob Lawrence are pleased to announce the engagement of their daughter, Peggy, to Gilles Dion. A wedding is planned for August 2, 1997.

#### DIED

RUZZI, Florence (née Owens) - Loving wife of Joseph L. Ruzzi, passed away on June 28 and buried July 2 from St. Romain Church, Hemmingford. Leaving to mourn sisters Mary Ward, Sue Owens and brother William (wife Wanda). May her soul rest in peace with God.

#### IN MEMORIAM

**STONEHOUSE, Briget** - June 17, 1987-July 13, 1993

Gone but never forgotten

The Gillies family

STEELE, Harold - In loving memory of a husband, father and grandfather who passed away July 9, 1987.

Like fallen leaves the years drift by But the memory of you will never die.

Rita and family

## **CARD OF THANKS**

We would like to thank all the staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, the nurses on the 3rd floor and especially Dr. Raymond Lemieux and Dr. John Hortop. Their kindness and consideration in caring for Clayton Dineen was outstanding.

Violet Dineen and family

We wish to thank all of our friends and relatives who expressed their sympathy in many ways at the passing away of Clayton Dineen June 25, 1997. The flowers, food, cards, masses and kind words were much appreciated. A special thanks to Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils for their help and understanding during this time. Please accept this as a personal thanks to all.

Violet Dineen and family

## **CARD OF THANKS**

Thanks to everyone who made our Golden Wedding anniversary so special - to those who came to our reception, to those who sent good wishes, gifts and flowers, to the Legion Ladies Auxiliary and to the Huntingdon U.C.W., and especially to our wonderful family who planned the celebration. We have so many warm and happy memories!

Vera & Jack Blake

On the passing away of Dr. Fred Horsley, veterinarian, on June 27, 1997, his wife Bernadette Leblanc Lefebvre, Guyanne Lefebvre, Marc Lefebvre (Suzanne Masson), Annie and Justin wish to thank all the family's friends, relatives and acquaintances who expressed their sympathy in various ways. All tributes to Fred's memory were greatly appreciated, especially the eulogy to Fred's memory during the service at the United Church by minister Neil Wallace and Father Gabriel Clement of the Catholic Church of Huntingdon. Also a very special thanks to the Royal Canadian Legion Branch #81, Huntingdon for their presence.

A note of thanks to the U.C.W. and the C.W.L. for caring and being very supporting and to all the people of Hemmingford for all the cards and good wishes in my time of sorrow. A special thanks to Jim McCormick, Vivian and Carole Martin and to K. Pees for the organ recital. All my love.

Joe Ruzzi

I would like to thank the nursing staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital as well as Dr. Hébert for the excellent care given to me during my stay.

Mrs. Ursule Léger-Gagnon

I wish to express my grateful thanks to Dr. Geukjian and his colleagues for the excellent care and attention which I received while I was a patient at the Barrie Memorial Hospital. Special thanks to the dedicated nurses and staff on the Second Floor as well as to our family and friends for their concern and kindness.

Lyell Graham

A special thank-you to Dr. Vandor and the nurses and staff of the Third Floor Barrie Memorial Hospital for the special care I received there.

Nellie Mason